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4th November 2022 
Greetings & Namaste from Nadroga Arya College.  

We wish to thank all parents/guardians and other 
stakeholders for your support rendered to the school so far. 
Through your commitment and provision, we have been able 
to have smooth running of the school. We appreciate your 
valued contribution towards your child’s education.  
 
As we are moving towards the end of 2022 academic year, we 
wish to bring the following to your attention: 
 
Year 12 & 13 External Examinations  
Please be advised that the exams are scheduled as follows: 
FY12CE – from Thursday 01/12/22 to Tuesday 13/12/22 
FY13CE – from Monday 28/11/22 to Thursday 08/12/22 

 
 

 

Years 9-11 Annual Examination  
Parents/Guardians and students are advised that Annual 
Examinations for Year 9 to 11 will be in Week 6 of Term 3 
from 21/11/22 to 25/11/22. Parents/ Guardians are to 
ensure students prepare well for their exam and have the 
necessary stationeries for the exam.  
 
Timetable for the Annual Examination  

 
 
2022 Annual Awards Day  
This event is scheduled to be held at the school 
premises on Friday 9th December 2022 from 
1.00pm. Event details will be communicated to 
all the parents/guardians soon. 

 
2023 Year 9 Provisional Enrollment  
Provisional Year 9 enrollment is now open. For provisional 
enrollment, parents are to bring child’s original birth 
certificate and Annual Examination marks or letter of 
completion of Year 8 education from the Head Teacher. 
Parents will have to fill the provisional enrollment form at the 
school. Provisional enrollment will be processed by end of 
November with confirmation of enrollment notices sent to the 
parents/guardians by December. Filling and submitting of 
Provisional enrollment form does not guarantee enrollment of 
your child at the school. Complete documents need to be 
submitted to school upon confirmation notice has been 
received from the school in December.  

 
Textbook Return 
Parents/guardians are advised to ensure that their children 
return their textbooks that had been issued to them at the 
beginning of the year. All textbooks will be collected on the 
day of their exam paper (Annual Examination for Years 9-11 
and FY12CE/FY13CE for Years 12&13). All lost textbooks will 
have to be replaced.  
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School Clearance  
Parents/Guardians are advised that if you are seeking 
clearance of your child from the school, you need to ensure 
that your child returns all the textbooks issued to him/her.  
 
Parent Teacher Interview 
Considering that Year 12 & 13 have concluded their Annual 
Examination, parents/guardians are advised to make an 
appointment and visit the school to find out the progress of 
the child. There will be no separate day allocated for PTI as our 
focus is more on preparing our student for the exams. 
However, parents/guardians are encouraged to visit the 
school from 17/11/22.  

 
E-Learning & School Website  
E-Learning Platform for our students and school website is 
being developed to meet the demands of 21st Century 
Technology Enabled Teaching & Learning. This will be up and 
running by end of November. Through E-Learning, students 
will have the opportunity to stay connected with their 
teachers and students after school hours through discussion 
forums, short tests, quizzes, supplementary notes and 
resources that would enhance learning. Students will have 
unique ID and password to access E-Learning platforms while 
parents/guardians will have access to the school website to 
find out the activities of the school and their contribution to 
the school activities. News updates will be posted in the 
website and with a click of the button, parents/ guardians will 
have information about the school. All you need to have is a 
smart phone and data to access our website. Link for the 
website will be communicated to all stakeholders in due 
course.  

 
Channel of Communication  
Parents and guardians are reminded to raise all issues of  
concern with the Head of School first before taking the matter 
to other authorities. Head of School will try to solve the issue 
and should it require intervention from higher authorizes, 
Head of School will refer them for clarification and 
appropriate action.  HOS can be contacted via phone, email or 
by writing a letter.  
 

School uniform/Rules 
Parents/guardians are requested to support 
the school in maintaining good discipline 
amongst students at all times. All students 
should come in proper uniform as per the 
school rules till the end of 2022 academic 
year. Parents/guardians to ensure students are in proper 
attire when coming to school during external examinations.  
 
Students’ Arrival/Departure time during external exams 
Arrival time for students will remain as per the school rules. It 
is advised that students are to be in school before time as 
papers for the first session would start at 9.00am. Students 
will be finishing first session of the paper after 12.10pm. 
Students will only be allowed to leave school if 
parents/guardians are coming to pick them from the school. 
Those parents/guardians that cannot make it during the day 
to pick their children, students will have to stay in school and 
will depart in the normal mode of transport. Second session of 
the paper ends at 5.10pm and it is mandatory for 
parents/guardians to make arrangement for pickup of the 
students after the paper. We seek full cooperation from 
parents/guardians to ensure students reach home safely after 
their second session papers.  

  
Extra Classes/Saturday Classes 
For any additional classes, parents/guardians will be 
communicated. If there are any planned extra classes by 
school, a consent form will be issued to your child which needs 
to be signed by you.  
 
Community Outreach  
As part of parental engagement, teachers will be engaging in 
home, village and settlement visits to talk to the parents and 
guardians regarding bringing improvement in student’s 
performance at the school and working together on plans to 
meet the expectations of the school. Parents and guardians 
will be notified of any such planned visit. We hope to have 
good attendance from parents and guardians whenever such 
visit is made.  
 
Role of Parents  

• Prepare a conducive environment for children to study at 
home 

• Avoid unnecessary Talonoa around the house that would 
distract your child’s learning 

• Ensure your child is at the study table by 7.00p.m and 
studies for at least 2-3 hours each evening.  

• Provide balanced and healthy meals.  
• Switch off the television/movies when your child is 

studying  
• Ensure your child does not access mobile phones and 

other gadgets while studying as these would distract their 
attention.  

• Avoid unnecessary gatherings at home as your child 
needs valuable learning time at home 

• Continuously communicate with your children on morals 
and importance of studying.  
 


